
MINUTES 
 

The Garrett County Board of License Commissioners / Liquor Control Board held their May 
meeting in the Commissioner’s Public Meeting Room on Tuesday, May 1, 2018 at 9:00 AM.  
Present for the meeting was Chairperson Lisa Herman, Commissioner Michael Fratz, 
Commissioner David Moe and Administrator to the Board Deborah Owston. 
 
Chairperson Herman called the meeting to order.  The Board signed mileage sheets. 
 
Ms. Owston noted that April 10, 2018 meeting minutes would be available at the next 
meeting for approval.   
 

There was general discussion before the scheduled hearings.  Ms. Owston updated the 
Board on the 2018 license renewals.  She mentioned that there were still about 20 
outstanding and few with license holds from the State of Maryland.  HB 1401 – Garrett 
County Alcoholic Beverages Act of 2018 / Chapter 169 was signed by Governor on April 24, 
2018.  Maryland State Ethics Commission 2017 Financial Disclosure Forms were all 
submitted successfully.  BFS Foods will serve their 30-day suspension Sunday, April 22, 
2018 through Monday, May 21, 2018.  The majority of administrative requests for The Manor 
Steakhouse have been satisfied.  However, the Transfer Release is still pending.  Monkey 
Business Aerial Adventure Park, The Manor Steakhouse, Eats on Alder and Alder Street 
Diner are all still pending final U&O.  Neighborhood noise issues with Back Nine were 
brought to the attention of the Town of Oakland. 
 

A license hearing was held at 9:20 AM for a Special Class “C” Per Diem 2-day BWL License 
for the Western Maryland Truck Show, Inc.  The license will be used on August 25, 2018 at 
the Grantsville Town Park during the concert.  Mr. James P. McFarland is the applicant for 
the license.  Representative, Sydney McFarland was present for the hearing.  She 
mentioned that this will be the 20th year for the event.  She also said it is expected to be the 
final event.  In addition to the truck show activities, Jason Alden tribute band will perform at 
the baseball field Saturday evening.  Beer sales will take place during the concert.  Ms. 
Owston read the responses from the questions on the Special Class C “Notification of Event” 
form that was submitted with the application from Mr. McFarland.  Commissioner Moe made 
a motion to approve the Special Class “C” Per Diem license for use on August 24 & 25, 2018 
at the Grantsville Town Park.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Fratz and 
unanimously approved by Chairperson Herman.  After the appropriate fees were paid, the 
license was issued. 
 
A license hearing was held at 9:40 AM for a Special Class “C” Per Diem 2-day BWL License 
for Levi’s Pennies from Heaven, Inc.  The license will be used on June 16, 2018 at the 
Garrett County Fairgrounds.  Applicant, Mr. Anthony Slovak was present for the hearing.  He 
said they will be having a truck and car show fundraiser in memory of his son Levi.  Beer 
sales will take place inside the AG Heritage Hall from 12:00 PM to 6:00 PM.  Ms. Owston 
read the responses from the questions on the Special Class C “Notification of Event” form 
that was submitted with the application.  Commissioner Fratz made a motion to approve the 
Special Class “C” Per Diem license for use on Saturday, June 16, 2018 at the AG Heritage 
Hall.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Moe and unanimously approved by 



Chairperson Herman.  The license will be issued pending receiving the IRS paperwork for 
the new legal entity. 
 
A discussion session took place at 10:00 AM with the new resident applicant, John N. 

Clapsaddle of Black Bear Tavern.  The Board approved Mr. Clapsaddle as the local licensee. 

 

A discussion session took place at 10:15 AM with Erica Sherman of Back Nine Sports Bar 

and Grill in reference to a noise complaint to the Town of Oakland.   

 

The next regular meeting of the Board of License Commissioners is scheduled for Thursday, 
June 14, 2018. 
 
There being no further business to discuss, Chairperson Herman made a motion to adjourn 
the meeting.   
 
 
 
 
                June 14, 2018    

      Lisa M. Herman                              Date 
       Chairperson    


